
Dear	prayer	partners	in	our	ministry,	
	
Greetings	in	the	name	of	Jesus	Christ.		We	are	thankful	for	your	
faithful	support	in	our	ministry.		We	will	share	with	you	what	God	is	
doing.	
	
On	Lily’s	birthday	April	9th,	a	new	Taiwanese	group	was	formed.		It	
was	started	by	Mr.	Zen	who	was	meeting	with	Lily	on	Tuesday	morning.	
Then	we	wanted	to	invite	Mr.	Hsu	could	not	come	on	week	days.		So	we	
decided	to	meet	every	Saturday	morning	in	Mr.	Pang’s	house.		Some	of	
the	people	in	this	group	have	difficulty	reading.		Elijah	is	the	
leader	and	he	will	work	with	Lily	to	lead	the	meeting.		Praise	the	
Lord!		It	formed	quicker	than	we	expected.		Pray	for	Elijah	to	help	
these	men	to	grow.	
	
Thank	you	for	praying	for	our	Easter	service.		We	are	thankful	for	
pastor	Jiang	who	is	willing	to	lead	our	choir	for	Easter.		She	will	
continue	to	lead	our	choir.		Also,	a	former	church	member	came	to	help	
play	the	piano	that	day.		Praise	the	Lord!		We	really	needed	her	help.	
The	choir	sang	BECAUSE	HE	LIVES.		That	is	what	we	want	to	proclaim.	
Although	we	had	invited	several	non-Christians,	they	dared	not	come	
because	of	the	rising	COVID	cases	in	Taiwan.	
	
Last	Thursday	we	went	to	the	park	to	talk	with	Mr.	Hsu.		Surprisingly	
Mr.	Zen	and	Mr.	Tsai	were	there.		The	reason	we	wanted	to	talk	with	
Mr.	Hsu	was	concerning	his	mother	in	law.		Mr.	Hsu	and	his	mother	in	
law	do	not	get	along	and	he	does	not	want	her	to	come	back	from	the	
nursing	home.		Tim	told	a	story	about	how	he	had	a	precious	time	with	
his	father.		And	this	will	be	a	precious	time	to	Mr.	Hsu’s	wife.		The	
other	men	also	learned	about	how	precious	time	is	with	the	family.	
Then	Mr.	Hsu	agreed	to	let	his	mother	in	law	come	back.		Pray	for	Mr.	
Hsu’s	heart	to	welcome	his	mother	in	law	back	home	on	May	2nd	.	
	
A	young	man	named	John	came	to	church	to	talk	with	Lily.		He	is	from	
another	church.		Although	his	heart	is	good	but	he	did	not	commit	to	a	
church.		Lily	discovered	that	his	reading	level	is	not	good.		Lily	
encouraged	him	diligently	to	read	the	Bible	every	day	and	take	notes.	
We	are	praying	for	his	devotion	time	to	be	steady.		Please	pray	for	
John	to	find	a	church	and	commit	to	it.	
	
Thank	you	for	praying	for	our	reading	group	led	by	pastor	Jiang.		The	
book	they	are	reading	is	called	BUILD	IN	LOVE.		The	group	is	made	up	
of	nine	women	which	meet	on	Tuesday	afternoons.		One	of	the	nine	is	a	
seeker	named	Ms.	Chen.		Everything	shared	in	the	group	stays	within	
the	group.		We	had	a	good	beginning	and	several	are	looking	forward	to	
the	next	time.		This	group	will	meet	seven	times.		Please	pray	for	



healing	and	growing	among	them.	
	
Thank	you	for	continuing	to	pray	for	the	junior	high	teachers’	
fellowship.		They	meet	once	a	month.		They	consider	this	time	to	be	
precious.		Even	the	students	can	see	this	is	a	warm	environment.	
There	are	three	seekers	in	this	group.		Please	pray	for	the	Holy	
Spirit	to	touch	their	hearts.	
	
Thank	you	for	praying	for	Lily’s	right	wrist.		There	still	is	some	
discomfort	especially	when	she	plays	the	piano.		The	doctor	said	
damage	to	the	cartilage	cannot	be	healed,	but	God	can.	
	
Please	pray	for	Taiwan	which	is	experiencing	a	rapid	increase	in	COVID	
cases.		Today	we	had	over	11,000	new	cases.		Pray	for	us	to	be	safe	
and	avoid	crowded	places.		The	churches	are	still	meeting	in	person.	
	
Today	in	our	prayer	time	we	prayed	for	the	Ohio	conference	leadership	
team.		We	are	thankful	for	their	faithful	leadership.		Please	let	us	
know	how	we	can	pray	for	you.	
	
Joyfully	serving	in	Taiwan	
Tim	and	Lily	

 
 



     
 
 

 


